
October  2022  Newsletter 

Pro Shop  360-457-6501 
Club House  360-457-7348 
824 S. Lindberg Rd., 
Port Angeles, WA 98362 

Hello PGC! 
     The course is calming down a bit after a very 
busy peak season and September. We hope you en-
joyed all of the events! 
 Here is a review from last month: 
     Congrats to teams Elwood Allstate for finishing 
1st in the 2022 Summer Merchants League! I’d also 
like to congratulate Hoch Construction, the Dream 
Team, and Fryer Insurance for their finishes 2nd-
4th respectively. Overall we had great attendance 
every week and I hope that carries into Winter 
Merchant League (starting in November) and our 
Summer League next year! 
 
+ Congrats to Dwayne Dean & Franklin French, 
Todd Donato & Michael Short, for being the overall 
low gross and low net scores respectively in the 
2022 Fall Shotgun! Congrats to Lisa Deputan & Su-
zanne Owens and Ruth Thomson & Julie Opel for 
their overall low gross and low net scores in the la-
dies division! It was great to see the shotgun times 
back along with the Friday night auction. That was 
a fun weekend! Keep encouraging people you know 
to play in our Spring and Fall shotguns as we can 
accommodate even more teams. 
+ Congrats to Jim Cole for winning the 2022 Presi-
dent’s Cup match play event! He and Mark Leffers 
battled it out for the championship. 
+ Nice playing Edun Bailey and Matt Averill 
(shooting a 58) as well as Gavin Velarde and Jered 

Pomeroy (net 55) for being the low gross and low 
net players of the first flight in the BIG CUP. Matt 
Murray, Tony Walker (shooting a 62) and Matt El-
wood (net 56) the low gross and low net players of 
the 2nd flight. Congrats! That was the first BIG CUP 
event in PGC’s history! It seemed like everyone en-
joyed the different style of play. 
• The team of Bill Evenstad and Paul Reed fin-

ished 1st (shooting a 50) in the Men’s Club Cross
-Country! 

  
The next upcoming golf events at PGC are: 
+ Sunday, 10/2/22 Men’s Club Field Day –sign up 
with Gary McLaughlin 
+ Sunday, 10/16/22 PGC Members – End of the 
year Scramble – sign up in the Pro Shop by 
10/13/22! 
 Other items: 
+ Winter Merchants League will start in November 
and will continue into March. Get your team signed 
up! 

     The course will be less busy for October, so 
come on out and get some rounds in before the 
rainy season is here! 

  Thanks, 
Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team 
 
See Page 3 article on Golf Clubs and  
Gear from the Pro Shop 
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Membership Report—

September  20, 2022 
Applications: 

Jason Gooding Sngl Cert 9/15/22 

Resignations 

Gordon Bowlby Jr Memb 9.30/22 

Status Change 

Casey Northern Sng-Fam 9/1/22 

Membership Totals   

Certificate 121  

Junior Sngl 6  

Certif-non-resid. 4  

Associate 22  

Seasonal 5  

TOTAL 158  

       I will be sending out the Board of Directors Elections paperwork at the beginning of the month. Please re-
member to Sign and Print your name on the outside of the envelope you return your ballot in so we can validate 
and count your vote. Envelopes dropped off or ballots dropped off without your printed name and signature will 
not be counted. 
 

     Keep in mind that board meetings are every third Tuesday at 5:00 pm each month. This month we have our 
annual Board Election meeting on Wednesday, October 19th at 6:00 pm. Please remember if you cannot attend 
the meeting please assign your proxy to another member or a board member who will be in attendance so that we 
can make a quorum to vote on any other matters that may come up in the meeting. Signing a proxy does not     
negate your vote regarding elections. 
 

     It’s football time again, a perfect time to come down and enjoy the two big screen TV’s and watch the 
 Seahawks. We love to see your smiling faces. 
 

     Also, welcome to Nicole the newest member to our Clubhouse crew. Can’t wait to start working together. 
 

     Just a reminder I’m here Tuesdays and Thursdays to keep your contact information up to date, add 
you to the cart shed waiting list, process your payments and answer your questions or concerns. 
(360) 452-6856. 
                           Thanks, Laurie 

Gary McLaughlin 

ADMINISTRATOR NEWS 
Laurie McDonald 

What Is the Ruling? 

  In your foursome the ball of the 
first player to hit the green comes 
to rest in a position that could help 
another player in the group. You ask 
that player to mark the ball, but the 
player refuses to do so. Is the player 
penalized? 

CLUBHOUSE NEWS 

    Thankyou to everyone we had a very fun and successful Septem-
ber. Fall Shotgun was a blast; it was great to have everything back 
to normal. Big Timber event was a hoot, everyone was so fun to be 
around again. And to have Gorge Vale back that was just the top 
to the cake. Great times. 
 
     October is fast coming along and we are taking reservations for 
Christmas parties; so book now to get the best dates. I have great 
prices on prime dinners. 
 
October 2 is men's club Feild day come join the fun. The club-
house will open at 7am for breakfast. 
October 8 we will be hosting the memorial for Mimi Tiderman’s 
mother at 5pm. 
October 15 we will be hosting Tom Colvins memorial at 3pm. 
October 16 is PGC Members end of year scramble 8:30 shotgun 
and the food is on the house after you play (Taco Bar) in the club-
house.  
October 19th Ladies luncheon. 
October 28th Men's club Dinner 5pm happy 
hour 6pm prime rib dinner. 
 
       Thankyou  
       Rena and Staff 

Rena Parish 
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  The Ladies Club will have their season end scramble, awards luncheon, and election of offic-
ers for the 2023 season on October 19th.  Sign up will be available in the locker room.  Please 
join us for this annual event and celebration of our Lady Golfers! 
 

   Congrats to the low gross and low net winners for the Fall Shotgun in the women’s division; 
Suzanne Owens & Lisa Deputan were the low gross winners;  Ruth Thomson and her partner, 
Julie Opel, were the low net winners. Thanks to all who donated and to our 
members for “Sitting circles” for the fund raising. 
  
    The weekly game schedule for October is:  10/5 Medal Play; 10/12 Blind Part-
ners; 10/19 9-Hole Scramble; 10/26 Trick or Treat—Don’t forget your costume!! 
 
    Join the ladies on Wednesday mornings, tee time for October is 9:00 a.m.  

Deborah Jacobs 

           To all Certified Members - Be sure to watch 
your mailbox for the Ballots recently sent out to 
vote for the election of the three Board of Director 
positions for the 2022-2025 term. Although those 
who are running (unopposed) are already Board 
Members, it is still important for you to vote in or-
der to establish a quorum and complete the voting 
process for our club records. Thank you, Tim, Todd, 
and Gary for volunteering your time to run another 
term on the BOD.    
 
    The Annual General Membership meeting will be 
Wednesday, October 19th starting at 6pm; ballots 
need to be submitted no later than 5:30 in order to 
be counted. Please plan to attend the meeting and 
show your support of our club and the Board of 
Directors who volunteer their time to make our 
club a great place to enjoy and play golf. 

    The members Fall Scramble is scheduled for Sun-
day, October 16th, and is open to all members. To 
show our appreciation to our members for your 
continued support, the Board of Directors has ap-
proved a club sponsored taco bar afterward. This is 
a great tournament to have fun playing golf to-
gether as members and wrap up our golf season 
for the year. Watch for details from Mark and Rena 
as the date approaches. 
 
      Thank you - 
     Deborah and the BOD 

Golf Clubs and Gear from Pro Shop article page 1 

     Now is a good time to review if you need to make golf club orders, so that you are prepared for 
the 2023 season. I recommend getting new wedges every 2-3 years, a new driver every 3-5 years 
or so, new irons (with fairway metals or hybrids) every 4-7 years, and a new putter when you’re not 
feeling too hot about your putting game! So, if you’re beyond some of those timeframes listed 
above, check out any of the top brands websites, find the specific items you want, then email the 
link to me at mmorrow@7cedars.com. This is a great way to spend some of your book money and 
get more positive results from your game. These are just recommendations and it does depend on 
player ability along with number of rounds played per year so your specific timeframes may vary a 
bit. Let us know if you need any new golf clubs or gear!  

mailto:mmorrow@7cedars.com


Clubhouse Hours   Oct 1—Oct 31, 2022 
Monday           Closed  
Tuesday            06:30 am to 5:00 pm 
Wednesday     11:00  am to  5;00 pm       
Thursday          11:00 .am to  7:00 pm 
Friday                11:00 am to  5:00 pm  
Saturday           06:30 am to  5:00 pm 
Sunday              10:00 am to  5:00 pm 

Assistant Golf Professional   Mark Morrow  
 360-457-6501 mmorrow@7cedars.com 
 

Administrator   Laurie McDonald    360-452-6856  
pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com 
 

Clubhouse  Rena Parish 360-457-7348  Call Rena to 
book your party or special events  
                    pgcrenaparish@gmail.com 
 Superintendent  Tory Clayton 360-457-6508 

Newsletter Editor—Sandy 

Granger  

rsgranger50@hotmail.com 

360-461-2203 

Clubhouse 
Closed 
 

Ladies Club  

Ladies Club  

October 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 

Menu’s Club 
Field Day 8:30 
am Shotgun 

3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 
Members Fall 
Scramble 8:30 

Shotgun &  
Taco Bar 

17 18 
Board Meeting 
Committees 4 

pm Board 5 pm  
Members 
 Welcome 

19 
Annual Board 

Election Meeting  
6 pm 

20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28  

Men’s Club Din-
ner 5 pm Happy 

Hour  
6 pm Dinner 

29 

30 31      

Ladies Scramble  

And Luncheon 

Clubhouse 
Closed 

Clubhouse 
Closed 

Clubhouse 
Closed 

Clubhouse 
Closed 

Clubhouse 
Closed 

Ladies Club  

Ladies Club  

Ladies Club  

Temporary Hours Change:  From October 3rd to October 

17th Clubhouse hours will be from 11:00 am to 5:00 pm ex-

cept Thursdays,11:00 am to 7:00 pm. 


